	
	 

Minutes of the DRC Permanent Committee Meeting
 

	
	Maribor, September 14th – 15th, 2000 


  

Date: Thursday, September 14, 2000
Venue: Hotel Piramida, Maribor
Chair: Prof. Dr. Ludvik Toplak, Rector of the University of Maribor
Agenda of the meeting:
- Approval of the minutes of the 14th DRC PC meeting in Vienna
- Approval of the minutes of the 8th annual DRC Conference in Bratislava
- Programme of the 9th DRC Conference in Maribor
- Proposals for amendments to the Statute of the DRC
- Proposals for new DRC Presidency:
- President
· Vice-Presidents
- Proposals for the Permanent Committee
- Other issues
1/ After greeting the participants, Prof. Dr. Toplak informed the members of the PC that the University of Maribor was celebrating its 25th anniversary. Then he pointed out that the topic “Ethical considerations in Research and Teaching” was very timely and had been on the agenda of several international meetings as well. 

He outlined the issues to be discussed by the Permanent Committee and announced some changes in the career of some former PC members.
The agenda was adopted unanimously. 

2/ The minutes of the Vienna meeting:
Prof. Dr. Jeren suggested a modification of a sentence or its deletion (p. 4. Starting: “ In Croatia…). It was generally agreed that the sentence should be deleted. The minutes were approved by the PC without further comments. 

3/ The minutes of the Bratislava Conference: No comments or remarks were made. The minutes were adopted unanimously. 

4/ Programme of the present conference: small changes were announced by President Toplak: the DRC annual conference had distinguished guests: Dr. Ken Edwards, president of CRE, and Prof. Dr. Fabio Roversi de Monaco, rector of the University of Bologna. 

The programme of the conference was accepted unanimously
5/Prof. Dr. März announced that there was a new application for membership and asked when the Permanent Committee would listen to the representative of the applicant institution. It was decided that he should be heard during the current PC meeting.
5/ Amendments to the Statute: Prof. Dr. Toplak pointed out that the amendments proposed had been discussed during the last few years.
Prof. Dr. März explained the background and the changes that had occurred since the early 90s when the disappearance of the Iron Curtain first made the DRC seem unnecessary. Later Prof. Dr. Šunjiæ and others found a new justification for its activities. He referred to the presidency of Prof. Dr. Toplak as a very active and successful period. However, the term of presidency seems to be too long, and one year would be enough. In order to ensure continuity it is recommended that the former president should act as vice president for one year considering that there is a need for a transition from the old to the new status. 

Prof. Dr. Wimmer remarked that the organisation of DRC is very flexible and it should remain so. There is no need for a permanent office, the office of the acting president should be the office of the DRC. 

It was proposed that the first paragraph on Article VIIa on Vice-Presidents should be complemented with the words: “for the coming year”
With this change, the amendments were accepted. 

6/ Permanent Committee:
Prof. Dr. Toplak asked the members of the PC to discuss with the member universities active in their respective countries whether there should be any changes in the national representation. The proposal for new national representatives should be made to the general assembly.
7/ Presidency: Prof. Dr. Toplak recommended Prof. Dr. März to be the next president pointing out that he had always been a very active member of the PC, and greatly contributed to the achievements of the DRC in his capacity as vice president.
8/ Vice-Presidency: it was proposed that the Vice-Presidents should come from different countries from now on. 

Prof. Dr. Wimmer remarked that it is, unfortunately, very difficult to activate the other German universities in the region and perhaps personal invitations would be required to change this situation. 

Prof. Dr. Toplak proposed that since the next annual conference would be hosted by the University of Pecs (Hungary), it would be practicable to have the rector of that university, Prof. Dr. Toth, as vice president. 

Prof. Dr. Wimmer recommended that the other vice president should come from Slovakia, in the person of Prof. Dr. Ferdinand Devinsky, rector of the Comenius University of Bratislava.
Everybody agreed with the proposals. 

9/ Adoption of a new member: the new membership application submitted by the Donau University of Krems was introduced by Prof. Dr. März, who informed the PC that the president of the university could not be present at the conference, but his delegate would present the profile of the university. The President himself should be given the opportunity to give a presentation at the next annual meeting in Pecs. 

Prof. Dr. Straube, head of the Department of European Integration at the Danube University, told that the institution embodied a new concept for post-graduate studies. It offered courses leading to the Mater's degree in various fields, and not only the traditional ones. Its departments include Dept. of European Integration, Dept. of Telecommunication, Information and the Media, Dept. of Environment and Medicine, Dept. of Economics and Management, Dept. of Cultural Science. Teaching and research are done at post graduate level only. It is a new institution (5 years) but has proved to be very successful with its 1200 students: 50% coming from Austria and the rest from all over the world. He concluded by announcing the invitation that President Fröhlich extended to the members of the PC to visit the institution.
Prof. Dr. März wholeheartedly recommended the adoption of this ambitious university.
The PC agreed to the adoption of the new member which increased membership to 43.
 
10/ Prof. Dr. Toplak presented the financial report of the DRC stating that each member had paid the membership. Since the fee is too low to cover the expenses, support from other organisations had to be raised (University of Maribor, Slovenian Ministry of Education and Sports, Ministry of Science and Technology, etc.) Additional funds for the meeting in Vienna and the workshop in Dubrovnik were also involved (University of Agricultural Sciences of Vienna and CRE; UNESCO-CEPES, respectively).
The members of the PC accepted the report unanimously.
In conclusion Prof. Dr. Toplak announced that Mrs Radmilovic was on maternity leave and could not attend, so Dr. Eva Olah from Pecs and Mrs. Ana Ruzicka from Zagreb were helping out with the administrative work.
Prof. Dr. März suggested that the members of the PC should thank the University of Maribor for its efforts and input in organising the Conference at such a short notice. 

